

Adelaide University Science Association

Meeting 9 Minutes

Date: 25/3/2019 Location: HUB Central Time: 6pm-7pm

Room

Chair	Naomi Smith	
Minutes	Zhale Guseinova	
Present	Naomi Smith, Rhys Morgan, Matt Tarran, Zhale Guseinova, Joe Pritchard, Ammresh, Sophie Winsborough, Andrew Lim, Ben Weimann, River Pachulicz, Han Khuc, Sarah Bagster	
Apologies	Megan Jessen	
Absent		

Item	Outline	
1.	Acceptance of minutes from previous minutes	
2.	Physics Club	
3.	Commitment / Subcommittee leaders	
4.	SciBall Update	
5.	Pub-crawl update	
6.	BBQ Update	

7.	Roseworthy and Waite BBQ/events	
8.	Questions without notice	

Acceptance of minutes from previous minutes		
 Do we accept the minutes from the previous Motion moved by Naomi, seconded Ammresh a none 		
Physics Club		
 Motion to accept that the values of the plant those values of AUScA Physics values: promote physics, Motion to accept moved by Naomi, seconded by		
 Commitment and fulfilling the position requirements on the committee Subcommittees: One per event (BBQ, sci ball, pubcrawl, ect) One 'leader' who is to help distribute tasks and guide the subcommittee when making decisions. The Leader must report back any final decisions (for example, a pub-crawl shirt design or the photographer of an event) before a final decision has been voted on by the committee during an official meeting. All members of the committee who would like to be involved with helping organise these events and help make suggestions may join the sub-committee 		
- Motion to decide upon venue out of the form of the f	(no. of votes _5_) (no. of votes _0_) (no. of votes _7_) (no. of votes) ii, Seconded by Rhys	
	Physics Club - Motion to accept that the values of the process that the values of the process values of AUSCA - Physics values: promote physics, Motion to accept moved by Naomi, seconded by Opposed by none Commitment / Sub-committee leaders - Commitment and fulfilling the position recommittee - Subcommittees: One per event (BBQ, sci ball, public committee when making decision one fleader' who is to help distribe committee when making decision a final decision has been voted on official meeting. All members of the committee when with helping organise these event may join the sub-committee Sci Ball (24 th or 31 st May, or 7 th June) - Motion to decide upon venue out of the form of the sub-committee when the sub-commit	

- 10) Seconded by Ammresh
- Stamford reduced their price from \$25,000 to \$18,500(Canapes + AV included) (thanks Matt); 220 capacity = \$90 per person (approx).
- Still awaiting for the response from other potential venues in terms of discounts
- Pullman. Capacity 240; offers a full range of AV facilities. Can possibly make more profit (even if we introduce early bird discount)
- Adelaide convention centre = 112 per person
- Organise guest speakers for SciBall, invite Vice-Chancellor and perhaps other researchers, Dean of Sciences, ect. To be contacted during beginning of term 2
- Rhys has set up a separate group chat to help organise science ball is anyone who is not in the sub-committee interested in helping out?
- Rhys is a selected LEADER FOR SCIENCEBALL Favoured by all,
 Seconded by Sophie

Item 5 Pubcrawl (12th of April)

Final design made by Megan is ready and has been sent out for printing



- Photographer: Cyrusvision (\$100 on one night) said they will send in a quote
- Time Table of the PubCrawl

UNI-BAR: 5pm - 7:30pm
 BUNKER: 7:30pm - 8:30pm
 BB CAFE: 8:30pm - 9:30pm
 STAG: 9:30pm - 10:30pm
 ROXIES: 10:30pm - 11:30

SUGAR: 11pm - 1 am (late)

- Sponsors (Matt)
 - Zambrero (10% + 5\$ PERKS ON ANY BOUGHT DRINKS)
 - Betty's Burgers (1 soft drink per meal + 10%)
 - Drinks specials from the Elephant
- Han contacted Churroz about potential partnership

- According to their response, they are interested in the partnership but need to double check the rules about catering on the uni grounds.
- Churroz are most likely collaborate with adelaide uni students at unibar?

Item 6 Upcoming BBQ (26th March)

- Matt will purchase food and equipment for the BBQ
 - o 2 x 2 packs of alfoil trays
 - o 3 x10 sprite cans
 - o 1 x 24 pk no sugar coke
 - o 1 x 24 pk normal coke
 - o 1 x 30 pk solo
 - o 3 bags of ice
 - o Canola oil
 - o 22 x loaves of white bread
 - o 5 x gluten free bread
 - o 10 x 4 pks vegan sausages
 - o 8 x frozen onions sliced
 - o 1 x hygiene gloves
 - o 500 serviettes
 - o 1 tomato sauce
 - o 1 BBQ sauce
 - o 1 mustard
 - Regular sausages
- General rules for BBQ;
 - Free sausages for members
 - \$2 sausages for non-members
 - \$2 drinks for all
 - One sausage at a time (we don't want to run out too quick)

TimeTable for the BBQ event

AUSCA BBQ Schedule! (26th March)			
Times	People Needed (ish)	Members helping out	
9-10	3	Rhys, <u>Zhale</u> , Ammresh	
10-11	5	Megan, River, Ammresh, Rhys, Naomi	
11-12	5	Megan, River, Matt, <u>Zhale</u> , Naomi	
12-1	5	Andrew, Han, Zhale, Ammresh, Naomi	
1-2	5	Ben, Sarah, Han, Rhys, Naomi	
2-3	5	Andrew, Ben, Sarah, Matt, Naomi	

_

- Ammresh and Sarah swap their time
- Sell sausages at 10:30 am
- People starting at 9 AM, come to the Young Walter's Gardens at 9 am sharp
- Plan to do pre-sales for our Pub Crawl shirts at BBQ to increase profit and awareness
- Plan for tomorrow:
 - Setup
 - Pickup food, oil, ect. From woolworths
 - Collect marquees from Union building
 - Collect tables from Union building
 - Collect/setup banner and Union building
 - Collect/setup float and stickers from Union building
 - Laptop setup
 - Shirt-signup sheet (print out and bring along) Rhys to make tonight
 - Cleanup
 - Towards the end:
 - If lots of food left, donate to the hutt-street center
 - if less food, discount and try to sell / give away for cheap
 - Move Union items back to the lockers
 - Move AUScA stuff back to the lockers
 - Scan/take a photo of the shirt-signup sheet

Rhys is picking up food???

Extra food can be donated or give it away for free?

Open foods will have to be disposed on the day: give it away for free??

Item 7. Roseworthy and Waite BBQ/events

- Considering holding (BBQ or other) events at roseworthy / waite campus to stretch out and connect more science students with each other during semester 2
- BBQ in semester 2 possibly?

Item 9. Questions without Notice

- Do any members of the committee have any questions / points they would like to bring up in the meeting?
- Can we invite past AUScA presidents to the scienceball?
- Anyone is keen to be a part of networking committee along with Sophie?
- Any ideas for the science ball decorations? Need to start ASAP